
 
 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RECEIPT OF NOTICE OF MEETING 
OF THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA 

 
 The undersigned members of the governing body of the City of David City, Nebraska, 
hereby acknowledge receipt of advance notice of a   regular   meeting of said body and the 
agenda for such meeting to be held at   7:00   o’clock p.m. on the 12th day of September, 2018, 
in the meeting room of the City Office, 557 North 4th Street, David City, Nebraska. 
 
 This agenda is available for public inspection in the office of the City Clerk and may be  
modified up to twenty-four hours prior to the opening of the meeting. 

 Dated this    5th      day of September, 2018.
 

 

AGENDA AS FOLLOWS: 

1. Roll Call; 

2. Pledge of Allegiance; 

3. Inform the Public about the location of  
 the Open Meetings Act and the Citizens  
 Participation Rules; 

4. Minutes of the August 8th, 2018 meeting of  
the Mayor and City Council; 

5. Consideration of Progress Estimate #13 for 
Constructors, Inc. in the amount of 
$561,985.85; 

6. Consideration of an Electrical Change 
Order for Constructors, Inc. in the amount of  
$13,946.90;   

7. Consideration of Claims;  

8. Committee and Officer Reports; 

9. Discussion / Consideration of the mowing 
notice Bob Wright received concerning the 
property at 210 So. 8th Street; 

10. Discussion / Consideration of a house 
moving permit as requested by Nicholas  
Schneider, 507 Oak Street; 

11. Consideration of the request by the Butler 
County Ambassadors to install frisbee golf 
in the City Park area; 

12. Discussion concerning Henningsen Foods  
annual rate review; 

13. 7:15 p.m. Public Hearing: Budget Hearing 
and Budget Summary for the purpose of 
hearing support, opposition, criticism, 
suggestions or observations of taxpayers 
relating to the proposed budget Fiscal Year 
2018 – 2019;  

 
 

 
 
 
 
         
Mayor Alan Zavodny 

 
 
         
Council President Gary D. Smith 

 
 
         
Council member Thomas J. Kobus 

 
 
         
Council member Dana E. Trowbridge 

 
 
         
Council member Kevin N. Hotovy 

 
 
         
Council member Patrick J. Meysenburg 

 
 
         
Council member John P. Vandenberg 

 
 
         
City Clerk Joan E. Kovar 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

14. Consideration of Ordinance No. 1291 adopting the budget statement to be termed the 
Annual Appropriation Bill to appropriate the budget for the 2018 – 2019 fiscal year; 

15. 7:20 p.m. Public Hearing to consider setting the final tax request at a different amount than 
the prior year tax request; 

16. Consideration of Resolution No. 9 - 2018 approving an additional one percent (1%) 
increase in restricted funds; 

17. Consideration of Resolution No. 10 - 2018 setting the property tax request; 

18. Consideration of Resolution No. 11 - 2018 carrying forward the unused budget authority; 

19. Consideration of appointing Tina Kirby to the Library Board for a 4 year term  
September 2018 – August 2022; 

20. Public Hearing to consider amending Zoning Ordinance No. 1060 Article 5: Section 5.05 
TA Transitional Agriculture District, by amending Section 5.05.03 Conditional Uses by 
deleting 9. Agricultural storage facilities for equipment and grain, and amending Section 
5.05.02 Permitted Uses by adding 11. Agricultural storage facilities for equipment and 
grain; 

21. Consideration of Ordinance No. 1292 amending Section 5.05 TA Transitional Agriculture 
District, changing Agricultural storage facilities for equipment and grain to a Permitted Use  
rather than a Conditional Use, as described above; 

22. Public Hearing to consider amending Zoning Ordinance No. 1060 Article 4: General 
Provisions Section 4.14 Accessory Buildings and Uses, by adding an Exception under A) 
that states: 

▪ Accessory Buildings 120 square feet or less shall be exempt from the design 
standards above and must be anchored to meet wind ratings, 

and amending #2 under A) to the following: 
2) Accessory structures with open sides must be professionally rated or engineered 

to resist a 110 MPH wind and shall have footings designed in accordance with the  
assigned weight and wind loading;  (previously was a 90 MPH wind) 

23. Consideration of Ordinance No. 1293 amending Section 4.14 Accessory Buildings by 
adding an exception under A) and amending the wind resistance from 90 MPH to 110 
MPH, as described above; 

24. Public Hearing to consider modifying Section 5.07 R-1 Single-Family Residential, Section 
5.07.05 Height and Lot Requirements; Section 5.08 R-2 Two-Family Residential, Section 
5.08.05 Height and Lot Requirements: 1) Accessory buildings shall not occupy more than 
40% of the remaining, buildable area on the lot; and to modify Section 5.09 R-3 Multi-
Family Residential, Section 5.09.05 Height and Lot Requirements: 2) Accessory buildings 
shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, buildable area on the lot; 

25. Consideration of Ordinance No. 1294, as described above, amending R-1 Single-Family 
Residential; R-2 Two-Family Residential; and R-3 Multi-Family Residential; that Accessory 
buildings shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, buildable area on the lot; 

26. Hearing to consider protests or objections, concerning the statement of expense for the  
demolition of the house located at 897 No. 5th Street, owned by Milda Gray; 

27. Consideration of Resolution No. 12 – 2018 setting a special assessment against the 
property legally described as Lot 1 & N. 10’ of Lot 4, Block 8, Litty’s 1st Addition to David 
City (897 No. 5th Street), owned by Milda Gray;  

 
28. Consideration of Resolution No. 13 – 2018 League Association of Risk Management 

(LARM) insurance coverage beginning October 1, 2018; 
29. Consideration of Resolution No. 14 – 2018 setting a weight limit, and/or prohibiting truck 

traffic, on “O” Street between 4th Street and 11th Street; 
30. Consideration of Obrist Construction doing the storm sewer work by Timpte; 
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31. Consideration of closing the City’s Checking and Payroll Accounts at U.S. Bank  

and opening these accounts at the Bank of the Valley; 

32. Review and consideration of the draft study concerning the Timpte expansion traffic study; 

33. Adjourn. 
 
 
 
 

 
CITY COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 

 
                                 September 12, 2018 
 
 The City Council of the City of David City, Nebraska, met in open public session in the 
meeting room of the City Office, 557 North 4th Street, David City, Nebraska.  The Public had 
been advised of the meeting by publication of notice in The Banner Press on September 6th, 
and an affidavit of the publisher is on file in the office of the City Clerk.  The Mayor and 
members of the City Council acknowledged advance notice of the meeting by signing the 
Agenda which is a part of these minutes.  The advance notice to the Public, Mayor, and Council 
members conveyed the availability of the agenda, which was kept continuously current in the 
office of the City Clerk and was available for public inspection during regular office hours.  No 
new items were added to the agenda during the twenty-four hours immediately prior to the 
opening of the Council meeting. 
  
 Present for the meeting were: Mayor Alan Zavodny, Council President Gary Smith, and 
Council members Pat Meysenburg, John Vandenberg, Thomas Kobus, Dana Trowbridge, and 
Kevin Hotovy, Attorney Tim Wollmer, and City Clerk Joan Kovar.   
 
 Also present for the meeting were:  Craig Reinsch of Olsson Associates, Jeff Hilger, Deb 
Dinkelman, Jim Angell, Nicholas Schneider, David McPhillips, Planning Commission Members 
Pam Kabourek, and Janis Cameron, Sheriff Marcus Siebken, Building Inspector Ray Sueper, 
and Water/Sewer Supervisor Travis Hays.     
 
 The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Mayor Alan Zavodny informed the public of the “Open Meetings Act” posted on the east 
wall of the meeting room asked those present to please silence their cell phones. 
 
 The minutes of the August 8th, 2018 meeting of the Mayor and City Council were 
approved upon a motion by Council member Trowbridge and seconded by Council member 
Meysenburg.  Voting AYE:  Council members Hotovy, Smith, Vandenberg, Kobus, Trowbridge, 
and Meysenburg.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried.   
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated that Craig Reinsch of Olsson Associates had both agenda items 
#12 and #32, so asked that agenda item #32 be moved up after item #12.  Council member 
Vandenberg made a motion to advance agenda item #32 up for consideration after agenda item 
#12.  Council member Kobus seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Smith, 
Trowbridge, Hotovy, Meysenburg, Kobus, and Vandenberg.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion 
carried. 
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 Council member Trowbridge made a motion to approve Progress Estimate #13 for 
Constructors, Inc., in the amount of $561,985.85.  Council member Kobus seconded the motion.  
Voting AYE:  Council members Hotovy, Smith, Meysenburg, Vandenberg, Kobus, and 
Trowbridge.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried. 
 
 Council member Hotovy made a motion to approve the change order for Constructors, 
Inc. in the amount of $13,946.90 for additional electrical work on the traffic pole and LED sign, 
with the understanding that the City will bill the County for $4,942.30 of this change order, for 
the installation of a light pole in the northeast corner of the south parking lot, which the Board of 
Supervisors approved at their August 20, 2018 meeting.  Council member Kobus seconded the 
motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Trowbridge, Smith, Meysenburg, Hotovy, Kobus, and 
Vandenberg.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried. 
 
 Mayor Zavodny asked for consideration of claims.  Council member Smith made a 
motion to authorize the payment of claims and Council member Trowbridge seconded the 
motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Hotovy, Meysenburg, Vandenberg, Smith, Kobus, and 
Trowbridge.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried.    
 
 Mayor Zavodny asked for any comments or questions concerning the Committee and 
Officer Reports.   
 
 Council member Trowbridge stated that he would like a report from the Park 
Department, at the Committee of the Whole Meeting, as to how we are progressing on the 
restrooms and what is going on. 
 
 Building Inspector Ray Sueper stated that he has been working and working with Rodger 
& Kathy Treat concerning their house at 715 4th Street, however he really hasn’t seen any 
success or proactiveness as far as improvements being made to the property.  Ray just wanted 
to let the Council know that his next step is to elevate the actions he is able to take to get this 
property cleaned up.  Discussion followed. 
 
 Council member Kobus made a motion to accept the Committee and Officers Reports as 
presented.  Council member Meysenburg seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members 
Hotovy, Smith, Meysenburg, Vandenberg, Kobus, and Trowbridge.  Voting NAY:  None.  The 
motion carried. 
 
 Bob Wright was not present to discuss the mowing notice, and the bill for mowing, that 
he received concerning the property located at 210 So. 8th Street. 
 
 Council member Trowbridge stated: “Bob doesn’t believe he owns the property and I 
tend to side with him.” 
 
 Council member Meysenburg stated:  “So do I.  I was in the Court House for a 
discussion on this.  The County Attorney says that the County owns the property.”   
 
 The City tore the house down at 210 So. 8th Street several years ago and have since 
been mowing it.  The liens for such are filed at the court house.  Bob Wright tried to buy the 
property at a County auction, however, the liens have not been paid.   
 
 Council members Meysenburg and Trowbridge attended a meeting with the County 
Board to discuss several properties that the City has filed liens on for demolition and/or mowing. 
Council member Trowbridge stated: “We talked about several situations that have come up in 
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town.  Some have been explained, some haven’t been explained, and some not very well.  This 
one not very well; this one is a muddle.  There has to be a resolution to it; the law has to have 
an end somewhere”.   
 
 Council member Meysenburg stated: “It seems like it depends on how the liens were 
filed.” 
 
 Attorney Tim Wollmer stated:  “I talked to Jim (City Attorney Egr) briefly and he was 
aware of this.  He said what was going to be presented here today was the whole issue of 
owning the tax certificate versus owning the property, and so I understand that if you own the 
tax certificate you don’t have to pay for mowing, but I didn’t do the legal search.  I can search 
the property and make sure, and talk to Julie Reiter (County Attorney) I guess.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “Let’s take that step.  By the Committee of the Whole meeting 
which is in two weeks, do you think we’ll be able to figure out who legally owns it, and work 
through the process?  Do we have any idea what the total of the back taxes are?  We talked 
about if we could get it for the amount of the back taxes, and that is only way that we could 
decide as a City how much of our liens to recoup, and just get it back on the tax rolls.  This is 
going to keep going on forever, and ever if we don’t just say “enough”.  The only way to fix 
this……we can’t forgive the lien.  When Leo Meister owned it we didn’t do it; they were asking.  I 
think we have to get ownership of it and sell it through bids.  I guess what I am asking the 
Council is, does it make sense to you to say, Ok, Bob had some expense with it, if we could 
negotiate with him and figure out exactly what the County would take, if we could get it for 
$6,000 - $8,000 and then we’re the only other lien holder, then we’re probably in an okay 
position.  We are never going to get the costs that we’ve already spent on it, so we are going to 
have to write off some of that and just get it back on the tax rolls.”  Discussion followed.  The 
Council decided there was no need to table this; if Bob Wright wants to talk about this he can 
simply request that in the future. 
 
 Nicholas Schneider, 507 Oak Street, had requested an agenda item to discuss a house 
moving permit.  Nicholas Schneider was present and stated that he would like the item tabled.  
Therefore, Council member Trowbridge made a motion to table consideration of a house 
moving permit as requested by Nicholas Schneider.  Council member Kobus seconded the 
motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Hotovy, Smith, Meysenburg, Vandenberg, Kobus, and 
Trowbridge.  Voting NAY: None.  The motion carried. 
 
 Deb Dinkelman, representing the Butler County Ambassadors, presented the following 
potential layout as part of their request to install frisbee golf in the City Park area: 
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 Deb Dinkelman stated that a lot of people have expressed interest in frisbee golf and 
that this area of the Park is not even being utilized.  They would do fund raisers to support the 
project.  Deb stated: “The disc catchers are permanent and they would be cemented into the 
ground. We are hoping, we’re not totally sure on this yet, but we would like to create a 4 x 6 
cement ground level launch pad that they tee off on at each of the nine holes.  There will be 
signs erected by each of the tees as well as a little map of where the next hole is, and it shows 
the whole frisbee golf course on there, and obviously that will be mounted in the ground as well.  
My son plays frisbee golf a lot and he thought it would be neat to have it here in town, he has a 
friend that plays, and the more I’m talking to people the more I’ve heard that we need some 
recreational activity.  You do see them in a lot of different Parks; Columbus has one, Lincoln has 
a really nice one.  I am thinking each one of the holes is going to be in the $550 - $600 range.  
We need to plan our sponsorships and what we want to do, but we just need the okay so we 
can get started; I don’t imagine we’ll actually be working on it until Spring.”  
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “Are there any major objections to the plan as presented?” 
 
 Council member Trowbridge stated: “I’m not particularly fond about planting 18 chunks 
of concrete in the Park and impeding the normal flow of the Park; putting little things for people 
to walk into.  Are they going to be lighted? If I walk through the Park at night are they going to 
have lights on them so I can see them?” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “I’m wondering, is that the best location?  Is there somewhere 
else, although I don’t know where?  I just would hate to have it be done and it just doesn’t get 
used.  I would like to learn more about it, is that college aged, or who is playing it?  We won’t do 
anything with this tonight but will discuss it further at the Committee of the Whole Meeting on 
September 26th.”   
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 Craig Reinsch of Olsson Associates was present and stated that he conducted the 
annual rate review with Henningsen Foods on August 30th.  They had several questions that the 
Council will need to decide on.  Craig presented the following:   
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  Discussion followed.  Craig will make adjustments as requested by the City Council  
before submitting it back to Henningsen Foods for their review and consideration. 
 
 Craig Reinsch stated:  “We are going to have a pre-construction meeting for the Waste 
Water Project next Thursday, September 20, 2018, and Joan has asked me to work on EPA’s 
request requiring an update every six months, with the first one being October 1st, so I will be 
talking to Council about how we want that to look.  Again, the first one set it up, and then every 
six months thereafter until the project is done.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “I just don’t want to forget that piece because we have been 
going forward, working together, and we want to keep doing that.” 
 
 Craig Reinsch also presented the Timpte Traffic Study, although he stated that he was 
not the one who actually worked on it.  
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 Craig Reinsch stated:  “I will tell you this, they pushed to get this out on Friday so you 
could at least look at it prior to the meeting.  When I started prepping for the meeting I asked 
questions about the costs, and I said, “Does that include engineering?”, “Does that include 
contingency?”, because there wasn’t a whole lot of detail, and they said, “Well, let us look into 
that”.  So, those numbers are actually incorrect; they are still working on those because they did 
not include engineering, contingency, and things of that nature.”   
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated: “For us to pay for any of this we really need the Tax Increment 
Financing in place.”   
 
 Council member Kobus stated: “So what did we gain by this study?” 
 
 Craig Reinsch stated: “You have quantified the need, you have done the traffic study, 
you’ve gone through the motions.  It’s like any other funding application, it’s just the process. 
You study it, you have a plan, you look at the details and you say, based on these assumptions 
this is what we are recommending. Then the State then can take that and say “ok” or “not”.  So, 
please let me know by e-mail, or now, what comments you have, we’ll update the costs, they 
are going to be higher, and then we can finalize that and then get it to the place where you can 
present it to the Department of Transportation, the Department of Economic Development; it 
becomes a document that you can use for whatever applications are needed.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny asked:  “Do you have any idea how soon you can get us to what the real 
numbers might be?  How much more over this we are looking at?  I think Mike Bacon (Attorney 
Bacon & Vinton) is going to need to know that.” 
 
 Craig Reinsch stated:  “Well a lot of it depends on, so if you say “well we don’t want this”  
so I have a number, but if you change anything or want us to look at anything different, then that 
number can change even yet.  So, based on what is proposed it looks like it’s about double 
what’s in there; so maybe looking at $800,000 - $850,000”. 
 
 Council member Kobus stated:  “For what?” 
 
 Craig Reinsch stated:  “For those modifications, but that doesn’t include the potential 
cost share with the Department of Transportation.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “They haven’t seen this yet, they’ve just requested it.  They said 
they would give us cost estimates on it too.” 
 
 Craig Reinsch stated:  “I can check with the Department of Transportation to see if we 
provide them a draft copy for comment, if you would like me to do that.”  
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “I think that would be a good idea.” 
 
 An additional road to the north was discussed.  Craig stated: “That then, that again gets 
in the realm of needs versus wants.  The study says these are the needs based on what’s here; 
if you choose to do that north road then that kind of impacts that.”   Discussion followed. 
 
 Craig Reinsch stated: “So on these two items (Henningsen’s Annual Rate Review & the 
Timpte Traffic Study) I will wait to hear feed back from you and then I’ll pass that feedback 
around and in the mean time I’ll adjust my numbers for the debt portion.  Thank you for your 
patience.”  
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  At 8:23 p.m. Mayor Zavodny opened the Public Hearing concerning the Budget Hearing 
and Budget Summary for the purpose of hearing support, opposition, criticism, suggestions, or 
observations of taxpayers relating to the proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2018 – 2019.   
 
  Mayor Zavodny asked three different times for any comments from the Public.  There 
being none, Mayor Zavodny declared the Public Hearing closed at 8:24 p.m. 

 

Council member Hotovy introduced Ordinance No. 1291 adopting the Budget Statement 
to be termed the Annual Appropriation Bill to appropriate the budget for the 2018 – 2019 Fiscal 
Year.  Mayor Zavodny read Ordinance No. 1291 by title.  Council member Hotovy made a 
motion to suspend the statutory rule that requires an Ordinance be read on three separate days.  
Council member Trowbridge seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members 
Meysenburg, Vandenberg, Kobus, Smith, Hotovy, and Trowbridge.  Voting NAY:  None.  The 
motion carried.   

  

Council member Hotovy made a motion to pass and adopt Ordinance No. 1291 on the 
third and final reading.  Council member Smith seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council 
members Kobus, Hotovy, Meysenburg, Smith, Vandenberg, and Trowbridge.  Voting NAY: 
None.  The motion carried and Ordinance No. 1291 was passed on 3rd and final reading as 
follows: 

 

ORDINANCE NO.  1291 

THE ANNUAL APPROPRIATION BILL    
 

 AN ORDINACE OF THE CITY OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA, ADOPTING THE 
BUDGET STATEMENT TO BE TERMED THE ANNUAL APPROPRIATION BILL; TO 
APPROPRIATE SUMS FOR NECESSARY EXPENSES AND LIABILITIES; TO PROVIDE FOR 
THE REPEAL OF ANY ORDINANCE OR RESOLUTION IN CONFLICT THEREWITH; TO 
PROVIDE FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE THEREOF; AND TO AUTHORIZE PUBLICATION IN 
PAMPHLET FORM. 
 
 WHEREAS, Nebraska Revised Statue 17-706 provides that a city council of the second 
class shall adopt a budget statement pursuant to the Nebraska Budget Act, to be termed “The 
Annual Appropriation Bill”, in which corporate authorities may appropriate such sums of money 
as may be deemed necessary to defray all necessary expenses and liabilities of the city. 
 
 BE IT ORDAINED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF DAVID 
CITY, BUTLER COUNTY, NEBRASKA, AS FOLLOWS: 
 
 SECTION 1. That after complying with all procedures required by law, the budget 
presented and set forth in the budget statement is hereby approved as the Annual Appropriation 
Bill for the fiscal year beginning October 1, 2018, through September 30, 2019.  All sums of 
money contained in the budget statement are hereby appropriate for the necessary expenses 
and liabilities of the City of David City, Nebraska.  A copy of all completed State of Nebraska 
Budget Forms shall be forwarded as provided by law to the Auditor of Public Accounts, State 
Capital, Lincoln, Nebraska, and to the County Clerk of Butler County, Nebraska, for use by the 
levying authority.  
 
 SECTION 2. That any ordinance or section of any ordinance passed and approved prior 
to or subsequent to the passage, approval, and publication or posting of this ordinance and in 
conflict with its provisions, is hereby appealed.  
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 SECTION 3. This ordinance shall be published in pamphlet form and shall take effect 
and be in full force from and after its passage, approval, and publication or posting as required 
by law.  
 
 PASSED AND APPROVED this 12th day of September, 2018. 
 
 
 
 

                                                                            
Mayor Alan Zavodny 

                                                                            
City Clerk Joan Kovar 
 
 
 
 Mayor Zavodny opened the Public Hearing at 8:26 p.m. to consider setting the final tax 
request at a different amount than the prior year tax request. 
 
 Mayor Zavodny asked if anyone would like to comment on that process.  As there were 
no comments Mayor Zavodny closed the Public Hearing at 8:26 p.m. 
 
 Council member Hotovy introduced Resolution No. 9 – 2018 approving an additional one 
percent (1%) increase in restricted funds and moved for its passage and adoption.  Council 
member Smith seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:   Council members Trowbridge, Vandenberg, 
Meysenburg, Kobus, Smith, and Hotovy.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried and 
Resolution No. 9 - 2018 was passed and adopted as follows: 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 9 – 2018 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF DAVID CITY TO APPROVE AN ADDITIONAL ONE 
PERCENT (1%) INCREASE IN RESTRICTED FUNDS. 

 
WHEREAS, Nebraska Revised Statute 13-519.02 provides that a governmental unit may 

exceed its restricted funds limit for a fiscal year by up to an additional one percent upon the 
affirmative vote of at least seventy-five percent of the governing body. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF 

THE CITY OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA, that: 
 
1. An additional one percent (1%) increase in restricted funds for the 2018 - 2019 

budget is approved. 
 
 PASSED AND APPROVED this 12th day of September, 2018. 
 
 
 
              
        Mayor Alan Zavodny 
       
City Clerk Joan Kovar 
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 Council member Hotovy introduced Resolution No. 10 – 2018 setting the Property Tax 
Request.  Council member Trowbridge seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:   Council members 
Meysenburg, Smith, Kobus, Vandenberg, Trowbridge, and Hotovy.  Voting NAY:  None.  The 
motion carried and Resolution No. 10 - 2018 was passed and adopted as follows: 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO.  10 - 2018 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF DAVID CITY 
SETTING THE PROPERTY TAX REQUEST. 

 
 WHEREAS, Nebraska Revised Statue 77-1601.02 provides that the property tax request for 
the prior year shall be the property tax request for the current year for purpose of the levy set by 
the County Board of Equalization unless the Governing Body of the City of David City passes by 
a majority vote, resolution of ordinance setting the tax request at a different amount; and,  
 

WHEREAS, a special public hearing was held as required by law to hear and consider 
comments concerning the property tax request; and,  

 
WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the City of David City that the property tax request for 

the current year be a different amount that the property tax request for the prior year.  
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA, that: 
 

1. The 2018 - 2019 property tax request be set at $700,218.06.   
 

2. A copy of this resolution be certified and forwarded to the Butler County Clerk prior to 
September 20, 2018.  

 
     PASSED AND APPROVED this 12th day of September, 2018. 
 
 
 
 

                                                                             
Mayor Alan Zavodny 

 
 
 
       
City Clerk Joan Kovar 
 
 
 
 
  
 Council member Trowbridge introduced Resolution No. 11 – 2018 carrying forward the 
unused budget authority.  Council member Kobus seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:   Council 
members Smith, Vandenberg, Hotovy, Meysenburg, Kobus, and Trowbridge.  Voting NAY:  
None.  The motion carried and Resolution No. 11 - 2018 was passed and adopted as follows: 
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RESOLUTION NO. 11 – 2018 

 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF DAVID CITY 
TO CARRY FORWARD THE UNUSED BUDGET AUTHORITY 

 
 WHEREAS, Nebraska Revised Statute 13-521 provides that a governmental unit may 
choose not to increase its total of restricted funds by the full amount by law in a particular year.  
In such cases, the governmental unit may carry forward to future budget years the amount of 
unused restricted funds authority. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA, that: 
 

1. The unused budget authority of    $806,983.11   from the 2017 - 2018 budget shall 
be carried forward to the 2018 - 2019 budget of the City of David City, Nebraska. 

 
 PASSED AND APPROVED this 12th day of September, 2018. 
 
 
 
 
                
         Mayor Alan Zavodny 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
         
City Clerk Joan Kovar 
 
 
 
 
 
 Council member Smith made a motion to appoint Tina Kirby to a 4-year term on the 
Library Board effective September 2018 – August 2022.  Council member Trowbridge seconded 
the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Vandenberg, Hotovy, Trowbridge, Meysenburg, 
Smith, and Kobus.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried. 
 
    Mayor Zavodny declared the Public Hearing open at 8:28 p.m. to consider amending 
Zoning Ordinance No. 1060 Article 5: Section 5.05 TA Transitional Agriculture District, by 
amending Section 5.05.03 Conditional Uses by deleting 9. Agricultural storage facilities for 
equipment and grain, and amending Section 5.05.02 Permitted Uses by adding 11. Agricultural 
storage facilities for equipment and grain. 
 
 Zoning Inspector Ray Sueper stated:  “This came up as a result of one of the Planning 
Commission members wanting to build a grain bin / storage facility on some of his property in a 
Transitional Ag District.  We thought it would be a more appropriate use to allow Agricultural 
storage facilities for equipment and grain in the Transitional Agriculture District as an outright 
permitted use rather than go through and bother the Planning Commission each time.”  (Note: 
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currently an Agricultural storage facility is a conditional use; not a permitted use.)  “Council member 
Trowbridge brought up a good point earlier today, that maybe we should consider adding some 
language on the end of this.  If someone owns an 80 on the north end of town and has their 
home place on the south end of town in the AG District, could they potentially build a standalone 
storage facility on the north property without a primary residence there?  That would be 
possible.  Do we need to consider that, or do we need to add language to prevent that, is that 
something you want to allow?” 
 
 It was questioned if a primary facility is required before you can have a secondary 
facility.  Discussion followed. 
 

There being no further comments, Mayor Zavodny declared the Public Hearing closed at 
8:33 p.m. 
 

Council member Hotovy made a motion to table consideration of Ordinance No. 1292 
amending Zoning Ordinance No. 1060 Article 5: Section 5.05 TA Transitional Agriculture 
District, by amending Section 5.05.03 Conditional Uses by deleting 9. Agricultural storage 
facilities for equipment and grain, and amending Section 5.05.02 Permitted Uses by adding 11. 
Agricultural storage facilities for equipment and grain.  Council member Meysenburg seconded 
the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Kobus, Smith, Vandenberg, Meysenburg, 
Trowbridge, and Hotovy.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried and Ordinance No. 1292 was 
tabled.  

ORDINANCE NO.  1292       - TABLED 
 
 AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND ZONING ORDINANCE NO. 1060 BY AMENDING ARTICLE 5: SECTION 5.05 
TA TRANSITIONAL AGRICULTURE DISTRICT, BY AMENDING SECTION 5.05.03 CONDITIONAL USES, BY 
DELETING 9. AGRICULTURAL STORAGE FACILITIES FOR EQUIPMENT AND GRAIN; AMENDING SECTION 
5.05.02 PERMITTED USES, BY ADDING 11.  AGRICULTURAL STORAGE FACILITIES FOR EQUIPMENT AND 
GRAIN; REPEALING ANY ORDINANCE OR RESOLUTION IN CONFLICT THEREWITH; PROVIDING AN 
EFFECTIVE DATE THEREOF; AND AUTHORIZING PUBLICATION OF THE ORDINANCE IN PAMPHLET FORM. 
 
 BE IT ORDAINED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF DAVID CITY, BUTLER COUNTY, 
NEBRASKA, THAT THE FOLLOWING SECTION OF ZONING ORDINANCE NO. 1060 BE AMENDED AS FOLLOWS: 
 
 ARTICLE 5 ZONING DISTRICTS 

  
 SECTION 5.05 TA TRANSITIONAL AGRICULTURE DISTRICT 

 5.05.02 Permitted Uses. 
 
 11.  Agricultural storage facilities for equipment and grain. 
 
 
 SECTION 5.05 TA TRANSITIONAL AGRICULTURE DISTRICT 
 
 5.05.03 Conditional Uses. 
 
 Deleting - 9.  Agricultural storage facilities for equipment and grain. 
  

 This Ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after passage, approval and publication or posting as 
required by law. 
 
 PASSED AND APPROVED THIS      day of                                          , 2018. 
 
   TABLED    
 Mayor Alan Zavodny 
  TABLED   
City Clerk Joan Kovar 
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Mayor Zavodny declared the Public Hearing open at 8:34 p.m. to consider amending 
Zoning Ordinance No. 1060 Article 4: General Provisions Section 4.14 Accessory Buildings and 
Uses, by adding an Exception under A) that states: 

• Accessory Buildings 120 square feet or less shall be exempt from the design  
standards above and must be anchored to meet wind ratings, 
and amending #2 under A) to the following: 

2)  Accessory structures with open sides must be professionally rated or  
engineered to resist a 110 MPH wind and shall have footings designed in 
accordance with the assigned weight and wind loading; (previously was a 90 
MPH wind) 

 
 Following comments, Mayor Zavodny declared the Public Hearing closed at 8:41 p.m.  
 

Council member Hotovy introduced Ordinance No. 1293 amending Section 4.14 
Accessory Buildings by adding an exception under A) and amending the wind resistance from 
90 mph to 110 mph, as described above.  

 

Mayor Zavodny read Ordinance No. 1293 by title.  Council member Trowbridge made a 
motion to suspend the statutory rule that requires an Ordinance be read on three separate days.  
Council member Kobus seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Meysenburg, 
Smith, Kobus, Vandenberg, Hotovy, and Trowbridge.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried. 

  

 Council member Hotovy made a motion to pass and adopt Ordinance No. 1293 on the 
third and final reading.  Council member Meysenburg seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  
Council members Trowbridge, Vandenberg, Kobus, Smith, Hotovy, and Meysenburg.  Voting 
NAY:  None.  The motion carried and Ordinance No. 1293 was passed on 3rd and final reading 
as follows: 
 

ORDINANCE NO. 1293   
 
 AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND ZONING ORDINANCE NO. 1060 BY AMENDING SECTION 
4.14 ACCESSORY BUILDINGS; TO PROVIDE FOR THE REPEAL OF ANY ORDINANCE OR 
RESOLUTION IN CONFLICT THEREWITH; TO PROVIDE FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE 
THEREOF; AND TO AUTHORIZE PUBLICATION IN PAMPHLET FORM. 
 
 BE IT ORDAINED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF DAVID 
CITY, BUTLER COUNTY, NEBRASKA, THAT THE FOLLOWING SECTIONS OF ZONING 
ORDINANCE NO. 1060 BE AMENDED AS FOLLOWS: 
 
ARTICLE 4:  GENERAL PROVISIONS 

SECTION 4.14 ACCESSORY BUILDINGS AND USES 
 
*Accessory buildings located within the corporate limits of the City of David City, and are located 
within the R-1, R-2, R-3 or RM Districts, that are not attached to a primary structure must 
comply with the following regulations: 
 

A) The design and construction of an accessory building shall be consistent with 
that customarily used in residential construction, similar in color and style to 
the primary structure on the same lot. 
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• Exception:  Accessory buildings 120 square feet  or less shall be 
exempt from the design standards above, however, they must be 
anchored to meet the wind ratings. 

 
1) It shall be constructed of new, grade stamped materials, unless approved in 

advance by the Building Inspector. 
2) Accessory structures with open sides must be professionally rated or 

engineered to resist a 110 MPH wind and shall have footings designed in 
accordance with the assigned weight and wind loading. 

3)  The sidewalls of the building shall not exceed 10 feet from the lower of the 
exterior grade or the interior floor and the overall height shall not exceed 17 
feet. 

4)  It shall have a maximum width of 40 feet on its widest side. 
5)  It shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, buildable area on the lot. 
6)  It must be separated from other flammable structures by at least ten feet. 
7)  It shall be set back a minimum of 20 feet from any street side property line or 

flush with the primary structure. 
8)  If the square footage is greater than 500 square feet; 3 feet by 6 inch 

continuous footings are required. 
9)  If the square footage is between 400 and 500 square feet, a monolithic slab 

footing may be used. 
10)  Accessory buildings less than 400 square feet may be anchored to a slab of 

poured concrete no less than 4 inches in thickness. 
11) Detached accessory buildings or structures shall be located no closer to any 

other accessory or principal building than ten feet. 
B) No accessory building shall be constructed prior to construction of the 

principal building.   
C) No accessory building shall be constructed on a separate lot from the principal 

structure.   
D) No accessory building shall be constructed or placed on an easement. 
E) Standard wood building material shall maintain at least 6 inches of clearance 

to the exterior grade.  Wood which contacts the concrete or masonry directly 
shall be Pressure Treated.   

F) Rear and side yard setbacks shall be 6 foot from property lines. 
G) The rear setback shall increase to 10 feet if a garage door is placed on the 

rear alley side. 
H) Storage of any boat, camper, trailer or other vehicle shall not be permitted in 

any required yard; except that a boat, boat trailer, or camp trailer may be 
placed in a rear or side yard on an approved rock or concrete driveway. 

I) If a primary structure is removed or demolished from a parcel, the detached 
accessory building must be removed or demolished within six months of such 
removal or demolition; unless new construction is begun on a new primary 
structure within the immediately following six-month period.   

J) Carports 
1) All carports shall be constructed of materials similar to those in the primary 

structure. 
2) All carports shall be anchored to a permanent footing, as discussed 

previously in this section. 
3) All carports shall meet all required wind loading standards set forth herein. 
4) Carports shall be anchored to the primary structure on one end.   
5) Maximum square footage shall be 400 sq. ft. 
6) No metal roofs shall be allowed. 
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 This Ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after passage, approval and 
publication or posting as required by law. 
 
 PASSED AND APPROVED THIS 12th day of September, 2018. 
 
 
 
 
         
 Mayor Alan Zavodny 
 
       
City Clerk Joan Kovar 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mayor Zavodny declared the Public Hearing open at 8:42 p.m. to consider modifying 

Section 5.07 R-1 Single-Family Residential, Section 5.07.05 Height and Lot Requirements; 
Section 5.08 R-2 Two-Family Residential, Section 5.08.05 Height and Lot Requirements: 1) 
Accessory buildings shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, buildable area on the lot; 
and to modify Section 5.09 R-3 Multi-Family Residential, Section 5.09.05 Height and Lot 
Requirements: 2) Accessory buildings shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, 
buildable area on the lot. 
 
 Following comments, Mayor Zavodny declared the Public Hearing closed at 8:46 p.m.  
 

Council member Hotovy introduced Ordinance No. 1294 amending Section 5.07 R-1 
Single-Family Residential, Section 5.07.05 Height and Lot Requirements; Section 5.08 R-2 
Two-Family Residential, Section 5.08.05 Height and Lot Requirements: 1) Accessory buildings 
shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, buildable area on the lot; and to modify 
Section 5.09 R-3 Multi-Family Residential, Section 5.09.05 Height and Lot Requirements: 2) 
Accessory buildings shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, buildable area on the lot. 

 

Mayor Zavodny read Ordinance No. 1294 by title.  Council member Hotovy made a 
motion to suspend the statutory rule that requires an Ordinance be read on three separate days.  
Council member Trowbridge seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members 
Meysenburg, Hotovy, Vandenberg, Kobus, Smith, and Trowbridge.  Voting NAY:  None.  The 
motion carried. 

  

 Council member Hotovy made a motion to pass and adopt Ordinance No. 1294 on the 
third and final reading.  Council member Trowbridge seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  
Council members Meysenburg, Vandenberg, Kobus, Smith, Hotovy, and Trowbridge.  Voting 
NAY:  None.  The motion carried and Ordinance No. 1294 was passed on 3rd and final reading 
as follows: 
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ORDINANCE NO.  1294   
 
 AN ORDINANCE, TO AMEND ZONING ORDINANCE NO. 1060, BY AMENDING: 
ARTICLE 5: SECTION 5.07 R-1 SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL BY AMENDING 5.07.05 
HEIGHT AND LOT REQUIREMENTS; SECTION 5.08 R-2 TWO-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL BY 
AMENDING 5.08.05 HEIGHT AND LOT REQUIREMENTS; AND SECTION 5.09 R-3 MULTI-
FAMILY RESIDENTIAL BY AMENDING 5.09.05 HEIGHT AND LOT REQUIREMENTS; 
REPEALING ANY ORDINANCE OR RESOLUTION IN CONFLICT THEREWITH; PROVIDING  
AN EFFECTIVE DATE THEREOF; AND PROVIDING FOR PUBLICATION OF THE 
ORDINANCE IN PAMPHLET FORM. 
 
 BE IT ORDAINED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF DAVID 
CITY, BUTLER COUNTY, NEBRASKA, THAT THE FOLLOWING SECTION OF ZONING 
ORDINANCE NO. 1060 BE AMENDED AS FOLLOWS: 
 
 ARTICLE 5 ZONING DISTRICTS 

 SECTION 5.07 R-1 SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL 

 5.07.05 Height and Lot Requirements. 
 

1. Accessory buildings shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, 
buildable area on the lot. 

 
 SECTION 5.08 R-2 TWO-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL 
 
 5.08.05 Height and Lot Requirements. 
 

1. Accessory buildings shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, 
buildable area on the lot. 
 

SECTION 5.09 R-3 MULTI-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL 

 5.09.05 Height and Lot Requirements. 

 2. Accessory buildings shall not occupy more than 40% of the remaining, 
buildable area on the lot. 

 
   
 This Ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after passage, approval and 
publication or posting as required by law. 
 
 PASSED AND APPROVED THIS  12th      day of     September  , 2018. 
 
 
 
         
 Mayor Alan Zavodny 
 
 
       
City Clerk Joan Kovar 
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 Mayor Zavodny opened the hearing at 8:48 p.m. to consider protests or objections 
concerning the statement of expense for the demolition of the house located at 897 No. 5th 
Street, owned by Milda Gray. 
 
 Mayor Zavodny asked if anyone would like to comment on that process.  As there were 
no comments Mayor Zavodny closed the hearing at 8:49 p.m. 
 
 Council member Trowbridge introduced Resolution No. 12 - 2018 and moved for its 
passage and adoption.  Council member Meysenburg seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  
Council members Kobus, Hotovy, Smith, Vandenberg, Trowbridge, and Meysenburg.  Voting 
NAY:  None.  The motion carried and Resolution No. 12 - 2018 was passed and approved as 
follows: 
 

RESOLUTION NO.  12 -  2018 
 
     WHEREAS, the Mayor and City Council of David City, Nebraska determined that the 
property owned by Milda Gray at 897 N. 5th Street, David City, Nebraska and legally described 
as follows, to-wit: 
 

Lot 1 and the North 10’ of Lot 4, Block 8, Litty’s 1st Addition, David City, Butler 
County, Nebraska 

 
was in violation of Section 304.2 of the 2015 International Property Maintenance Code that was 
adopted by the City of David City, Nebraska; and, 
 
      WHEREAS, Milda Gray (owner) was provided notice of violation of Section 304.2 of the 
2015 International Property Maintenance Code that was adopted by the City of David City, 
Nebraska; that the above described real estate would be cleaned up; that the City would begin 
cleaning up said property on, or after, March 23, 2018, unless a notice of appeal was made with 
the District Court of Butler County, Nebraska, and that the real estate above described would be 
assessed as a special assessment for the cost of said clean-up; and, 

 
 WHEREAS, all due process requirements of the above referenced City Ordinances of 
David City, Nebraska were followed; and, 
 
WHEREAS, Milda Gray failed to clean-up the above referenced real estate on or before March 
23, 2018; and, 
 

WHEREAS, the City of David City, Nebraska did incur $22,325.00 to clean up the 
above described real estate. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that a Special Assessment in the sum of 
TWENTY TWO THOUSAND THREE HUNDRED TWENTY FIVE DOLLARS AND NO CENTS 
($22,325.00) be assessed against the above described real estate; that the Special Assessment 
be and hereby is levied effective September 12, 2018; that Milda Gray be given fifty (50) days to 
pay this Special Assessment without interest; and after said fifty (50) days the Special 
Assessment remaining unpaid will be delinquent and will bear interest at the rate of FOURTEEN 
PER CENT (14%) per annum from said date; this Special Assessment will be a lien against the 
above described real estate until paid; this Special Assessment will be filed with the Butler 
County Treasurer and will be collected in the manner provided for Special Assessments by law. 
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     Dated: September 12, 2018 
 
ATTEST:    CITY OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA 
 
 
                                                                       
     Alan Zavodny, Mayor 
 
 
     
Joan E. Kovar, City Clerk 
 
(Seal) 
 
 
 
 
  

Council member Hotovy introduced Resolution No. 13 - 2018 and moved for its passage 
and adoption.  Council member Trowbridge seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council 
members Smith, Meysenburg, Vandenberg, Kobus, Hotovy, and Trowbridge.  Voting NAY:  
None.  The motion carried and Resolution No. 13 - 2018 was passed and approved as follows: 
 

League Association of Risk Management 
2018 - 19 Renewal Resolution 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 13 – 2018 

 
WHEREAS, The City of David City is a member of the League Association of Risk 
Management (LARM); 
 
WHEREAS, section 8.10 of the Interlocal Agreement for the Establishment and Operation of the 
League Association of Risk Management provides that a member may voluntarily terminate its 
participation in LARM by written notice of termination given to LARM and the Nebraska Director 
of Insurance at least 90 days prior to the desired termination given to and that members may 
agree to extend the required termination notice beyond 90 days in order to realize reduced 
excess coverage costs, stability of contribution rates and efficiency in operation of LARM; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Directors of LARM has adopted a plan to provide contribution credits 
in consideration of certain agreements by members of LARM as provided in the attached letter. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the governing body of the City of David City, Nebraska, in consideration 
of the contribution credits provided under the LARM Board’s plan, agrees to: 
 

o Provide written notice of termination at least 180 days prior to the desired termination 
date, which date shall be no sooner than September 30, 2021.  (180 days and 3 year 
commitment; 5% discount) 

o Provide written notice of termination at least 180 days prior to the desired termination 
date, which date shall be no sooner than September 30, 2020.  (180 days and 2 year  
commitment; 4% discount) 
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• Provide written notice of termination at least 180 days prior to the desired 
termination date, which date shall be no sooner than September 30, 2019.  (180 
day notice only; 2%  
discount) 

o Provide written notice of termination at least 90 days prior to the desired termination 
date, which date shall be no sooner than September 30, 2021.  (90 day notice and 3  
year commitment only; 2% discount) 

o Provide written notice of termination at least 90 days prior to the desired termination 
date, which date shall be no sooner than September 30, 2021.  (180 days and 3 year  
commitment; 5% discount) 

o Provide written notice of termination at least 90 days prior to the desired termination 
date, which date shall be no sooner than September 30, 2020.  (2 year commitment  
only; 1% discount) 

o Provide written notice of termination at least 90 days prior to the desired termination  
date, which date shall be no sooner than September 30, 2019.  (90 day Notice only) 

 
Adopted this     12th     day of     September   ,    2018. 
 
 
     Signature:          

     Title:          Mayor Alan Zavodny    

     Attest:                

     Title:                         City Clerk Joan Kovar       

 
 
 
 
 

Council member Meysenburg introduced Resolution No. 14 - 2018 and moved for its 
passage and adoption.  Council member Trowbridge seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  
Council members Smith, Kobus, Vandenberg, Hotovy, Trowbridge, and Meysenburg.  Voting 
NAY:  None.  The motion carried and Resolution No. 14 - 2018 was passed and approved as 
follows: 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 14 – 2018 
 

 A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA, SETTING A WEIGHT 
LIMIT FOR TRUCK TRAFFIC ON “O” STREET FROM 4TH TO 11TH STREET. 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF DAVID 
CITY, NEBRASKA, that it shall be unlawful for any person, partnership, firm or corporation to 
drive trucks, or tractors pulling trailers, on “O” Street from 4th Street east to 11th Street, that 
exceed a weight limit of 16,000 GCW (Gross Combined Weight).  Said streets shall be posted 
by the Street Supervisor and this shall constitute notice to the public.  
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 Any person, partnership, firm or corporation violating any of the provisions of this 
resolution, shall be deemed guilty of a misdemeanor and upon conviction shall be fined 
pursuant to Chapter 8, Article 6 – Penal Provision, Section 8-601 Violation Penalty of the David 
City Municipal Code. 
 
 All resolutions or parts of resolutions in conflict herewith are hereby repealed. 
 
 Passed and approved this 12th day of September, 2018. 
 
 
 
              
        Mayor Alan Zavodny 
 
 
 
       
City Clerk Joan Kovar 
 
 
 
 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated: “Obrist Construction moved the storm sewer by Timpte, tied it 
into our Northwest Drainage, and are going to help us as we continue to move forward.  I think 
that probably locked in the Timpte expansion for us, so I think that was a good thing to do.” 
 
 The City currently has it’s checking account and payroll account at U.S. Bank.  It is now 
time to re-order checks, so the Office Staff asked for a comparison on rates, charges, pledging, 
etc. from U.S. Bank and Bank of the Valley.  (The Utility accounts are at First National Bank of 
Omaha).  The following shows, that over the last eleven months – October 2017 – August 2018, 
the City was charged $675.45 in various analysis service charges at U.S. Bank.  U.S. Bank did 
not offer a proposal and did not offer to waive any charges.  Bank of the Valley presented a 
proposal that offers no minimum balance, all service charges waived, free online banking, and 
will pledge bonds for balances above $250,000. 
 

 



City Council Proceedings 
September 12, 2018 
Page #38 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Council member Hotovy made a motion to close the City’s Checking and Payroll 
Accounts at U.S. Bank and opening these accounts at the Bank of the Valley.  Council member 
Meysenburg seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Trowbridge, Smith, Kobus, 
Vandenberg, Hotovy, and Meysenburg.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried. 
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There being no further business to come before the Council, Council member Council 
member Vandenberg made a motion to adjourn.  Council member Kobus seconded the motion.  
Voting AYE:  Council members Trowbridge, Meysenburg, Smith, Hotovy, Vandenberg, and 
Kobus.  Voting NAY:  None.  The motion carried and Mayor Zavodny declared the meeting 
adjourned at 9:08 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲ 
 
  

CERTIFICATION OF MINUTES 
 September 12, 2018 
 
 I, Joan Kovar, duly qualified and acting City Clerk for the City of David City, Nebraska, 
do hereby certify with regard to all proceedings of September 12th, 2018; that all of the subjects 
included in the foregoing proceedings were contained in the agenda for the meeting, kept 
continually current and available for public inspection at the office of the City Clerk; that such 
subjects were contained in said agenda for at least twenty-four hours prior to said meeting; that 
the minutes of the meeting of the City Council of the City of David City, Nebraska, were in 
written form and available for public inspection within ten working days and prior to the next 
convened meeting of said body; that all news media requesting notification concerning meetings 
of said body were provided with advance notification of the time and place of said meeting and 
the subjects to be discussed at said meeting. 
 
 
 
            
        Joan Kovar, City Clerk 


